
 

PUBLIC INFORMATION HEARING 
Port of Albany - Marmen-Welcon Project 

 

Opportunity to provide input into the proposed 
Port of Albany Marmen-Welcon Project  

Pursuant to NYSDEC Commissioner Policy 29 (CP-29) 

Hosted by: 
THE PORT OF ALBANY 

Hearing location: Salvation Army, Campus of Hope located at 20 South Ferry 
Street, Albany, NY 12202 

Date: TUESDAY, DECEMBER 21, 2021 
Time: 6:00 pm 

 
 

THE PROJECT:  
626,000 square foot Off-Shore Wind Tower Manufacturing Plant operated by Marmen-Welcon at the Port of Albany. Go to 
portofalbany.us for more details: https://www.portofalbany.us/public-records/public-documents/ 

The project will need an Air State Facilities Permit and a SPDES permit for this project (Note: CP-29 is applicable to major 
projects for the permits authorized by the following sections of the Environmental Conservation Law: titles 7 and 8 of article 17, 
state pollutant discharge elimination system (SPDES) (implemented by 6 NYCRR Part 750 et seq.) and article 19, air pollution 
control (implemented by 6 NYCRR Part 201 et seq.)). 

 
 

 

 

What Happens at a Public Information Hearing? 
o The Port and team will present an overview of the project. 
o You can make oral comments to the Port on the project and ask questions. 

You can discuss the project informally with the Port representatives. 
o You can present verbal and or written comments to the Port at the meeting, December 21, 

2021.  If you cannot attend the meeting, written comments can be submitted by January 3, 202 
 

  

Information and Contacts: 
 

Public Information Repositories, including the permit application are located at: 
o Town of Bethlehem Town Hall, 445 Delaware Avenue, Delmar, NY 12054, 
o The Albany Housing Authority, 200 South Pearl Street, Albany, NY 12202 
o Or on-line at https://www.portofalbany.us/public-records/public-documents/ 
The Port of Albany contact is:  
Megan Daly  
Albany Port District Commission 
106 Smith Boulevard 
Albany, NY 12202 
PH: (518) 463-8763 
development@Portofalbany.us 

The Town of Bethlehem contact is:  
Robert F. Leslie, AICP  
Town of Bethlehem 
Department of Planning 
445 Delaware Avenue, 2nd Floor Delmar, NY 12054 
PH: (518) 439-4955; FAX: (518) 439-5808 

 

 

You may attend this meeting via 
zoom as well.  

In order to reduce bot-generated 
disruptions, we are asking all 
virtual attendees to register.  

If you have any questions or are 
having trouble registering, 

please let us know. This link will 
also be available at 

www.portofalbany.us 
 

Please register at: 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/meetin
g/register/tZAqcOqqqTMuHNXTB

lW_BNtzgr8rmJfDO8vO 
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